Clerks@vaughan.ca Assunta Ferrante

Subject: FW: [External] Re; Mayor Del Luca"s Member Resolution

**Date:** Tuesday, June 11, 2024 2:55:34 PM

Communication

CW(2) - June 18, 2024

Item No. 23

C16.

From: Evie Shulman

From:

To:

Sent: Tuesday, June 11, 2024 2:55 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] Re; Mayor Del Luca's Member Resolution

**CAUTION!** This is an external email. Verify the sender's email address and carefully examine any links or attachments before clicking. If you believe this may be a phishing email, please use the Phish Alert Button.

I am happy that during the May 22, 2024 Council meeting, Vaughan Council unanimously passed Mayor Del Luca's <u>Member's Resolution</u>, which directs City staff to develop a by-law aimed at protecting Vaughan's places of worship, schools, childcare facilities, and hospital from protests that intimidate, or incite hatred, intolerance, and violence.

I am also happy to hear that City staff have since developed the proposed by-law, which will be presented to City Council at the Committee of the Whole meeting scheduled for June 18th, 2024.

This will surely go a long way towards making Vaughan a safer place.

Evie Shulman